
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall 
as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place them in the 
Prayer Box or you can email STANBOROUGHPRAYS@
GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Prelude - Neilson Roberts

Welcome and Announcements - Yetunde Bright 
Call to Worship: ‘I love you Lord’ (verse 1) SOF 226

Invocation - Louis Guenin
Hymn: ‘Because he lives’  SDAH 526

Tithes & Off erings - Louis Guenin
Scripture Reading: Hebrews 9:11-22

- Merlyn Rajasekaran
Pastoral Prayer - Yetunde Bright

Hymns: ‘I will sing of Jesus love’ SDAH 183
Sermon: ‘Our Title and Fitness for Eternity’

- Pastor Terry Messenger

Ordinance of Humility
Children’s story - Emerson Ferraz

Hymn: ‘When I survey the wondrous cross’ SDAH 154
Celebration of the Lord’s Supper

Good Samaritan Off ering - Louis Guenin
Hymn: ‘Under His wings’ SDAH 529

Benediction - Terry Messenger
Postlude - Neilson Roberts

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Combined Service - Communion

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
July 15 – Pastor S Petrof (Communications Director SEC)
July 22 – Pastor Geert Tap

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
July 15 -  Pastor Terry Messenger
July 22 – Pastor James Shepley

Welcome & Prayer - Uche Ademuyiwa
Opening Hymn - NAH722 What a friend we have in 
Jesus
Facilitator: Marlene Levy & Panel: Susan Olipa 
Tembok, Anna Papaioannou, Erna Herteliu, Catherine 
Phiri, Bheki T Moyo, Bella Rajasekaran
Teachers: Ioan Herteliu, Adewale Ademuyiwa

“Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, 
as working for the Lord, not for human masters. 

Colossians 3:23 NIV

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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BUC YOUTH DAY OF FELLOWSHIP: (19 August) 
Join us as the UC leads this awesome Youth Rally. 
Venue: Bethel Convention Centre, Birmingham. 
See poster for more info. The YA committee will be 
organising transport for the day if you would like a 
seat please email youngadultsspc@gmail.com

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Beth Molteni that she will be safe in Paris.
- Esther Kansere’s Mom, Janet, who is out of hospital 
but is poorly.
- Carlton Platajeed’s Dad who had surgery and is 
recovering in hospital.
- Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
Severe Flu, COVID, Depression and recent 
bereavement.
- Our country as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflicts: Russia and Ukraine; 
Israel and Palestine. 
- Countries that are experiencing death and 
destruction from the ravages of natural disasters.
- Our Young people as they write exams and seek 
employment after completing their studies.

PAMELA ROHLACH who lives in Bushey has not 
been able to travel to church but wishes to move 
into rented accommodation in Watford to be nearer 
the church so that she can start attending. If anyone 
knows of any available accommodation, please 
contact the pastoral team in the first instance.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE COACH for the Special Needs Camp will be 
arriving this afternoon, please avoid parking in the 
area across from the Welfare room, at the front of 
the building. 

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. (He restores my Soul). 
Bring a friend, your Bible, your favourite text, favourite 
hymn or story so we can share and talk about our 
best friend Jesus. Every other Tuesday at 2pm.

THE DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be collected 
on 5 August. Please remember to put your donations 
in the Brown envelopes.

Plans to UPGRADE THE AV have been passed by the 
board and £90,000 is required. The Board have voted 
for a Finance committee comprising the treasurer(s), 
Fred & Stha, as well as Dave Burgess and Louis 
Guenin to come up with suggestions to fundraise 
for the AV requirements as well as for repaying the 
building development loan and other areas requiring 
funding. Please pray that the funding for these items 
will be forthcoming.

THE BUC is currently still recruiting for a Receptionist. 
The deadline for applications is Friday 11th August 
2023. For further information or applications please 
direct any enquiries to dlewis@adventist.uk or visit 
the website: adventist.uk/who-we-are/jobs/job/go/-/
receptionist-1/

THE YOUNG ADULTS’ DEPARTMENT is seeking 
committed individuals to serve as secretary, social 
media lead and social secretary. For more information 
please speak to Jackson Bright or Alexandria Davis 
or email youngadultsspc@gmail.com.

YOUNG ADULTS DAY, 16th of September 2023 be 
there and invite a friend. More information to follow. 
If you would like to be part of the day l speak to 
Jackson Bright, Gabriel Colins or Alexandria Davis.

MY FAVOURITE HYMN on Saturday, 8th July at 7:30. 
We will come together in joyful praise, accompanied 
by a diverse range of ensembles such as Handbells, 
Chimes, Orchestra, and Choirs. It promises to be 
a truly splendid occasion, providing a delightful 
conclusion to the Sabbath with the gift of exquisite 
music. Let us offer our heartfelt praise to our 
magnificent God, who has blessed us abundantly 
in the first half of this year. We shall express our 
gratitude through the powerful and uplifting hymns 
that resonate with our souls.

THE FLOWERS at church are a gift from Margaret 
Jenson who quotes Psalm 9:1 - “I will give thanks to 
the Lord with all my heart. I will tell of all the great 
things You have done.” Margaret writes: Thank you 
God for all your blessings to me and my family; for 
the strength you give me each day and for all the 
people around me who make life more meaningful!

THE MINI-BUS used for the Soup Run now needs 
replacing especially as it attracts the ULEZ charge 
every time it goes into London. The price for a good 
second-hand vehicle would be in the region of 
£21,000.  The church board have voted £3000 towards 
this. An additional £4000 has been secured from the 
SEC; £2000 from ADRA. The TED Mission Board, 
BUC, ARM and Area 7 have also been approached. 
Please pray that a suitable vehicle can be found soon.

GABRIEL COLINS – our missionary has been 
accepted to study Theology at Newbold College this 
September. Many congratulations to him! We wish 
to thank him for his hard work and dedication to our 
church over the past 18 months. He has £11,000 to 
pay for his first year. The church board have made a 
decision for the church to give a donation of £1500.  If 
you would like to make a private donation please do 
so through the treasury marking it “Gabriel Fees” and 
if you can please gift aid it.
Account Number: 40650561 Sort Code: 60-00-08 
Account Name: Stanborough Pk Church Seventh 
Account Type: Business


